
MEMORANDUM 

 
To: Whatcom County Councilmembers 

From: Tyler Schroeder, Deputy County Executive 

Subject: Salary Commission – appointment of alternate 

Date: February 17, 2023 

  
 
 
 
In the Fall of 2022 the members of the Commission on Salaries for Elected Officials 
were appointed by Executive Sidhu and confirmed by Council (AB2022-577). The work 
of the commission has begun and unfortunately one of the at-large members has had to 
resign.  
 
This member was one of several people selected by lot by the County Auditor.  Included 
in the list by lot were three alternates. One of the alternates has agreed to step in to fill 
the open position. 
 
Accordingly, the Executive has appointed Ms. Piper Mertle to fill this position upon the 
confirmation of the County Council. 
 
If you have any questions please call me at 778-5200. 
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